FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the BEST VALUE AND SCRUTINY SUB COMMITTEE of Bridport Town Council held at Mountfield, Bridport on Tuesday 12 September 2006 at 11.00 a.m.

PRESENT
Cllr H.B. Samuel (Chairman)


Cllrs: Miss S.A. Brown, A.J. Fifield, C.M. Ray and C.D. Wild. 


Also in attendance: Cllrs Mrs M.J. Ray.

16.
APOLOGIES


An apology for absence was received from Cllr Mrs G.L. Fifield.  

17.
MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting of the Sub Committee held on 9 August 2006 were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

18.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr C.D. Wild declared a personal interest as a private allotment holder.

19.
INTERNAL AUDIT
The Town Clerk circulated the annual summary for the year 2005/2006, which is currently with the external auditor for consideration as part of the annual review of the Accounts for 2005/2006. The Office Manager explained the points raised and answered member’s questions. The Town Clerk advised that as part of the continuing improvement to the way the accounts are presented to councillors, there would be some changes to their format to accommodate the points agreed with the Internal Auditor. 


RESOLVED: that the Internal Auditor’s report for the 2005/2006 accounts be received.

20.
ALLOTMENTS

The Town Clerk circulated the communications he had received from neighbouring parishes following a chase up for replies to last year’s letters. Town Surveyor reported that there were 83 plots holders and 40 on the waiting list. Of the 40 on the waiting list, 16 were from applicants residing in neighbouring parishes.

           Members were concerned that little progress had been made by some of the parishes and that the council taxpayers of the parish of Bridport were in effect subsidising the running of allotments, which were being used by residents of neighbouring parishes. They considered that applicants on the waiting list and residing outside the parish of Bridport should be written to, explaining the situation and suggesting that they take the matter up with their own parishes.

The Town Clerk re-introduced the issue of half plots and after discussion the committee were of a mind that as and when a vacancy occurred, it should be dealt with on its merits but that this would not necessarily rule out existing plot holders from securing a full size plot. In general, the policy will be to offer new Bridport applicants a half plot, being a useful way of introducing people to allotments and also to achieve some inroads in to the waiting list.  In respect of the Skilling extension, a small number of full size plots could be made available as part of this development.

RECOMMENDED: that;

(a) the applicants residing outside the parish of Bridport be written to advising them of the situation concerning the waiting list situation and the need to contact their own parish council concerning the provision of allotments,

(b) the current policy of letting half plots be continued but on the basis that each vacancy is decided on its merits with a view of not discounting the letting of a full size plot should the opportunity arise,

(c) a survey of allotment charges in other parishes be undertaken.

21.
GRANTS: MEETINGS WITH LARGER ORGANISATIONS

The Town Clerk reported that he had written to the Arts Centre, Museum, Leisure Centre and the Citizens Advice Bureau with a view of arranging separate meetings at the organisation’s premises during October and November of this year.

The Town Clerk confirmed that he had written to Mr Hitchin of the Electric Palace Project advising that the town council would be pleased to meet with him to discuss the project. Originally, the council had offered a grant of £500 towards the provision of a toilet for people with disabilities, but Mr Hitchin had informed the council that this provision would not now be undertaken.

 
RESOLVED: that the above report be received.

The meeting closed at 11:40 p.m.

The next meeting of this sub committee will be held on 5 December 2006 
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